## **JUNE Recreation**

## Pool

- Pool opened for Public Swim on Monday 6/5 with the hours of:
  - Monday Saturday 12-5pm
  - Sundays from 1-5pm
  - \$2/session admission fee
- Concluded end of year school pool parties:
  - 466 attended the parties.
- Began our first private parties offered to the public with several scheduled for July.
- Have a "pool" of 15 certified lifeguards for the season to work with.
- An average of 70 daily swimmers with much more anticipated in July as the weather warms up and "Free Swim Day" sponsorships roll in.
- Sponsorships for Free Swim Days began rolling in with about half of July already allocated to be designated as a Free Swim Day. Anticipating much more to come.
  - \$300/day to sponsor
- Working with the county to be able to offer a "Snack Bar" to the public during Public Swim hours.
- The Colusa Swim Team held their annual Time Trials on 6/13 after Public Swim hours.
- Aqua Zumba classes are underway with classes held on Saturdays from 8:30am-9:30am.
- Swim Lessons were held from 6/19 to 6/29 with a total of 47 students.
- Swim memberships:
  - $\circ$  26 NEW Adult Swim Pass registrations
  - 16 Senior Swim Pass members

## **Summer Recreation**

- Colusa Camp was held from 6/13 to 6/16 with a full class. Activities ranged from exploring the city doing scavenger hunts, art project at the Arts Council, activities in the Auditorium, Karate, games at the park and activities at the pool. Will need to expand program to multiple sessions or larger initial group. There was a very large waiting list for this program.
- Session one of our tennis clinic was held starting on 6/19 at the tennis courts at Sankey/Elmwood Park. This weeklong class had 18 participants registered.
- Our first Parent's Night Out was a huge success with 12 kids in attendance at the Scout Cabin. Games, activities, and projects were the theme of the evening. Pizza, drinks, and snacks were provided to the children. Looking to expand this program into other seasons as well.
- "Tabled" at Concerts In The Park (6/29) adjacent to the bounce house. Also set up an area for games and activities for the children in attendance. They really enjoyed playing "Flag Tag" and writing on the sidewalk with chalk.
- Work on Senior Fridays initiated and has resulted in several people attending weekly to play pickleball as well as play board games inside the Scout Cabin. Working with local organizations to begin a more formal approach.
- Set up our pickleball net every Friday at the Scout Cabin to coincide with Senior Fridays (10:30am-1pm). Kept up a couple times until 5pm. Lots of verbal interest but attendance was minimal. Recent uptick as people began migrating over from the pool to the court during public swim breaks.
- We were able to continue our Yoga class in the Auditorium. This free class is held every Wednesday morning from 7am-8am. Work to expand and enhance this program is underway.
- In agreement with an instructor for Tai Chi as well as Shorin-Ryu (Karate) classes scheduled to begin in August.